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CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE         
Commission Agenda Memo    #17-0666   
 REGULAR MEETING 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor  & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: July 11, 2017 
  
TITLE: Resolution Rescinding Resolution 17-14 Adopting the Existing Street 

Name of Seven Isles Drive (NE/SE 23rd Avenue) between Las Olas 
Boulevard and Desota Drive 

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution rescinding Resolution 
17-14, relating to the secondary naming of NE/SE 23rd Avenue. 
 
Background 
On January 18, 2017, the City Commission approved Resolution 17-14 adopting the 
existing street name of Seven Isles Drive (NE/SE 23rd Avenue). The purpose of 
passing the resolution was to formally adopt the street name. By formalizing, the 
postmaster can recognize the street name and Broward County, as the maintaining 
agency of traffic signage, can maintain the signs. 
 
After forwarding the resolution to Broward County and the Postmaster, an issue was 
raised with the numbering of addresses by making the change. In addition, it was 
discovered that an ordinance was passed on February 3, 1987, Ordinance No. C-87-9 
that states, “the street shall also be known as Seven Isles Dr.” The 9-1-1 database 
only reflects the primary street name assigned by the municipality addressing authority 
and does not include aliases or secondary names.  
 
Therefore, it is recommended that the Resolution be rescinded since the name was 
already formally adopted and because it avoids Postmaster and 9-1-1 issues.  
 
Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this resolution. 
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Strategic Connections 
This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale Vision Plan 2035: We are 
Community. 
 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 – Resolution 17-14 
Exhibit 2 – Rescinding Resolution  
 

 
Prepared by:  Elizabeth Van Zandt, Transportation and Mobility  
 
Department Director:  Diana Alarcon, Transportation and Mobility 


